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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

OCTOBER 2006

PROPOSED PARTICIPATORY BUDGETING PILOT

Participatory Budgeting (PB) originated in Brazil and has spread across the globe.  In short, it is a way of involving communities in service planning and delivery.  As the name suggests, local people are brought closer to decision-making about the use of financial resources.  PB generally works on an annual cycle – in line with local government funding and aims to stimulate mass participation through various techniques.

Salford City Council and other English local authorities has been working in partnership with the PB Unit on a Pilot Project funded until March 2007 with funds from the former Office of the Deputy Prime Minister.

Salford has quite long-established mechanisms for involving local people in financial decision-making through Community Committees, Budget Groups and the Devolved Budget.  These mechanisms differ from the usual model of PB in that they operate on a 2-monthly cycle and use committee / sub-committee mechanisms rather than mass participation initiatives.  Arguably, the current mechanism has benefits, which at least equal those which could be achieved through mass participation on an annual cycle in handling this type of budget.

Newer devolved funding however, may lend itself more readily to a more “classical” PB model.  The £100,000 devolved Highways funding is the principal example of such funding.  The decision-making for use of this budget is annual and it might be a way of bringing the community together, building links, breaking down barriers, getting people who wouldn't normally come to meetings along, and generating greater local interest in Community Committee.  Although there is nothing concrete to report at the time of writing this paper, there is a widespread hope and expectation that this £100,000 p.a. is the start of greater devolution of a range of budgets.

If Community Committee support, in principle, the idea of carrying out a PB pilot in Claremont / Weaste around use of the devolved Highways funds (and any other funds which are devolved in time), the PB Unit would work with us to develop the model and we would have the support of the Assistant Director (Community Services).  A representative of the PB Unit may be present at this Community Committee meeting but would definitely be available to come to the November meeting to explain the proposal in more detail.

(continued)

Community Committee are asked to:

· Support in principle a PB Pilot in the area as outlined above;

· Invite a representative of the PB Unit to their November meeting to discuss the proposal in more detail;

· To consider nominating two people to take a lead role in representing Community Committee in the further development of this proposal.

